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PUBLIC NOTICE 
UNDERGRADUATE TEACHING AND LEARNING FACILITY 

March 1, 2024 

University of California, Riverside (UCR) has published Addendum No. 2 to the 2021 Long 
Range Development Plan (LRDP) Environmental Impact Report (EIR). 

Project Location: The Undergraduate Teaching and Learning Facility (UTLF) site is located 
at the eastern terminus of the University Avenue and Canyon Crest Drive intersection, within 
the UCR East Campus. The land use designation for the site in the 2021 LRDP is University 
Avenue Gateway.  

Project Description: The proposed UTLF Project would entail development of approximately 
100,700 gross square feet of new academic space. The space program is focused on 
undergraduate education and incorporates the following types of spaces, which strategically 
address some of the campus’ most pressing instruction and instructional support space needs: 

• General assignment classrooms 

• Specialized teaching spaces such as labs and studios supporting the arts, engineering, 
and physical and natural sciences 

• Instructional support spaces 

Document Availability: The Addendum is available on the UCR Environmental Planning 
website: https://pdc.ucr.edu/environmental-planning-ceqa (under Completed CEQA 
Documents; Undergraduate Teaching and Learning Facility). If assistance accessing the 
documents is needed, please contact the Planning, Design & Construction (PD&C) office at 
(951) 827-1484 or email at CEQA@ucr.edu.  

UC Board of Regents Meeting: On March 19-21, 2024, the UC Board of Regents will meet to, 
among other items, consider approval of the UTLF Project following review of the Addendum 
No. 2 to the 2021 LRDP EIR. California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) and project design 
actions will consist of: 1) adoption of the CEQA Findings for the UTLF Project having 
considered both the 2021 LRDP EIR and Addendum No. 2 to the 2021 LRDP EIR for the UTLF 
Project; 2) make a condition of approval implementation of the applicable mitigation 
measures and continuing best practices identified in Addendum No. 2 to the 2021 LRDP EIR 
as identified in the Mitigation Monitoring and Reporting Program adopted in connection 
with the 2021 LRDP EIR; and 3) approval of the design of the UTLF Project. The UC Board of 
Regents meeting agenda and schedule can be found online at: 
https://regents.universityofcalifornia.edu/meetings/. 

https://ae.ucr.edu/sites/default/files/2024-02/2021-lrdp-addendum-no-2_utlf_march-2024.pdf?_gl=1*19ypztu*_ga*MTM2NTIxMTkyMC4xNzA5MjI5NjI3*_ga_S8BZQKWST2*MTcwOTIyOTYyNy4xLjEuMTcwOTIzMDQ0Mi4wLjAuMA..*_ga_Z1RGSBHBF7*MTcwOTIyOTYyNy4xLjEuMTcwOTIzMDQ0Mi4wLjAuMA
https://pdc.ucr.edu/environmental-planning-ceqa
mailto:CEQA@ucr.edu
https://regents.universityofcalifornia.edu/meetings/
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Members of the public can provide public comment on this Project in two ways: 1) sign up 
for public comments prior to 5:00 p.m. the day before the public comment period, and/or 2) 
provide written comments to the Office of the Secretary and Chief of Staff at 
regentsoffice@ucop.edu no less than forty-eight (48) hours in advance of the scheduled start 
time of the first session of the March 2024 UC Board of Regents meeting. Guidelines for public 
comment can be found on the UC Board of Regents website at: 
https://regents.universityofcalifornia.edu/meetings/public-comment.html.   

Project Inquiries: (951) 827-1484 or ceqa@ucr.edu. 
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